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2020 Term 4 Week 4 
 2017 

 AIMING HIGHER 

COMING EVENTS 
12 November – Year 12 Formal 
12 November – Year 7 Vaccinations 
18 November – ADF Information Session 
 
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
Term 4 has commenced and the school has been 
moving at a fast and furious pace. Our Year 12 
students have started their HSC Examinations and 
they are now drawing to a close. All students need to 
be congratulated on their effort, attitude and 
application for these exams. The end of Term 3 was an 
extremely busy time for all our Year 12 students and 
they did amazing things around the school. This year 
we will be holding our Year 12 Formal after their 
examinations on Thursday 12 November at Nowra 
Golf Club under strict COVID Protocols. A huge 
congratulations is extended to Mrs Carson (their 
dedicated Year Adviser) for all her organisation and 
effort in getting the night up and running.  I would also 
like to acknowledge and congratulate all our Year 12 
award winners who were presented at our Year 12 
Final Assembly. All your hard work has paid off and 
you deserve your success. While I am still talking about 
Year 12, a few of our students have been to University 
Early Entry interviews in the last holidays and I am 
pleased to announce that some were successful in 
gaining entry into University prior to the 
commencement of their HSC examinations. 

We are all busy writing reports for our students. These 
reports will be distributed to students during Week 9 
and published online via the Sentral Parent Portal. The 
reports will give parents/carers an insight into their 
child’s progress over the whole year. As always 
parents are welcome to arrange interviews with staff 
to discuss their child’s report once it has been 
distributed. 

Our COVID guidelines have also been updated and 
reflect current health advice. From 12 November, 

students are now able to participate in excursions 
and overnight camps within our local community. 
Ms Bailey is organising a canoe camp for Stage 5 
(Year 9 and 10) students to take place at the end of 
year. Interschool sport can now also continue with 
mixed rugby touch the first Gala Day being 
organised. Interested student are to see Mr McNeil 
if they wish to play. 

As the Term progresses, the executive staff and all 
teachers are undergoing work on developing 
Shoalhaven High School’s new Strategic 
Improvement Plan. We will consult with the 
community later in the term about the school’s new 
strategic directions and how we, as a school, can 
help all students improve every year and reach their 
academic, sporting and cultural potential. 

As always, Shoalhaven High School would like to 
thank all our wonderful students, parents and carers 
for their continued support throughout a difficult 
year. 

 
Damian Rees 
Principal 
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YEAR 12 FINAL ASSEMBLY 
The Year 12 Final Assembly was held on Thursday 24 
September. It was quite a different affair to previous 
years with a limited audience and live streaming. The 
absence of family and friends was keenly felt and yet 
the students were able to enjoy each other’s 
accomplishments and the enormity of the occasion 
was not lost. 
Our school captains, Charlotte Walker and Grady 
O’Shea, spoke eloquently summarising the adventures 
and challenges of the past 6 years. All students were 
celebrated and many awards were presented to 
acknowledge individual achievements.   
 

 
We extend our thanks to the local families and 
businesses who sponsor a variety of awards 
acknowledging leadership, academic, sporting and 
creative excellence; Australian Defence Force, RMB 
Lawyers, Reuben F Scarf, Caltex, and the Pollock, 
Clarke, Chard and Cleary families. 

 
Thanks to Mr Michael Dolby for being our Master of 
Ceremonies. Thank you also to Mr Corey Barker and 
Mr Shawn Gorsoski for mastering the challenges of 
sound, lighting and live streaming. 

Special thanks goes to Mrs Jennifer McDonald, Year 
12 Deputy Principal, for all her hard work in 
organising this Final Assembly. Her dedication to, 
and guidance of, this cohort throughout the past six 
years has been exceptional and greatly appreciated 
by staff, students and families.  

 
The class of 2020 commenced at Shoalhaven High 
School in 2015 with an enrolment in excess of 130. 
In the interim years there has been much 
movement, with students leaving and new students 
arriving. Many students have left in recent years to 
wonderful work and training opportunities. While in 
the end it is a small cohort of 54 graduating 
students, they have all completed their studies 
under exceptional circumstances and many have 
overcome great personal challenges to do so. This is 
an extraordinary group of young men and women 
who will go on to further adventures and 
achievements. 
Congratulations, Year 12. 
Mrs Tanya Carson, Year Adviser 
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SCHOOL UNIFORM 

Shoalhaven High School has a school uniform that has 

been endorsed by the schools P & C. It is an 

expectation that all students present to school in their 

full school uniform. Students in full school uniform 

ensure that staff can monitor the safety of all 

students, and easily identify any persons that are not 

meant to be on the school site. Research indicates that 

wearing school uniform helps students build an 

attachment to the school and can increase 

engagement in their education.  

 

From Monday 15th June Shoalhaven High School will 

begin implementing the schools uniform policy. All 

students have been spoken to about the schools’ 

expectations and the procedures that will be 

commencing from Monday. Each day students will be 

marked regarding their uniform during daily lessons as 

staff members mark the roll. This information will be 

collated by Ms Wood (HT Wellbeing).  

 

The monitoring process and consequences are 

outlined below: 

1. Students out of uniform will be recorded each 

lesson by the staff member. 

2. A tally is collated on a 2 week cycle. 

3. Each time a student hits a threshold of six (6) 

times out of uniform they are placed on the 

uniform list. 

4. When a student has been marked out of 

uniform twelve (12) times the Year Adviser will 

make contact with students and family to offer 

support or assistance in acquiring uniform. 

5. When a student is marked out of uniform 

eighteen (18) times the Deputy Principal will 

make contact with the students and families 

and the issue will be considered as defiance. 

Further non-wearing of school uniform will 

result in students being asked to go home and 

change or be placed in the Reflection Room for 

the day for persistent defiance and complete 

their studies. 

 

Acceptable uniform can include: navy jumpers (with 

no logos), navy tracksuit pants and undershirts that 

are the same colour as our school uniform (white or 

navy blue).  

If a student is out of uniform and has a note to 

explain the reasons why, they present the note to 

their roll call teacher who will sign the note and 

return to the student. Students are then required to 

present the note to their class teachers and will NOT 

be marked out of uniform for that day. 

If any financial assistance is required with uniform 

please do not hesitate to contact the school and 

speak with the Principal, Deputy Principal or Year 

Adviser so arrangements can be made. Families on 

eligible pension and health care cards are entitled to 

a one off $80 payment to spend on uniform through 

our uniform shop. The uniform shop is located on 

site and is open Mondays and Thursdays from 

9:00am-1:00pm 

We thank you for your support in ensuring all our 

students attend each day in full school uniform. 

 
Damian Rees 
Principal 
 
PHONES OFF AND AWAY 
Shoalhaven High School has updated its rules for 
student use of mobile phones. Students have been 
given several weeks of advance notice by the 
Principal Mr Rees and staff, so compliance is 
expected from students. 

This information ties in with the school's 'Bring Your 
Own Technology' policy and its focus on negative 
and positive choices for mobile use. 
Posters have been placed around the school to 
remind students about 'Phones Off and Away'. 
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LIBRARY NEWS 
Did you know our school Library has an Instagram 
page? 
 
Head on over to https://instagram.com/shoalibrary/ , 
scan the QR code attached or search up shoalibrary 
and give it a follow.  
 
Keep up to date with great reads and library events. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HALLOWEEN ANTICS 
With Horror the most popular genre in our fiction 
collection, the spooky season is always a favourite 
among our students. This year they enjoyed a 
fantastically terrifying display created by Laura, our 
Library Technician and terrifying treats given out to 
borrowers. 
 

 
READY FOR YEAR 7 2021? 

 
 

to%20https:/instagram.com/shoalibrary/


 

Respect, Responsibility, Safety & Participation                                                                                                            

STAFF HALLOWEEN 
What an incredible day! A massive thank you to all of 
our freaks, goblins, ghouls and creatures of the night 

who participated in a spook-tacular celebration! 🎉 On 
World Teacher’s Day we took the opportunity to 
celebrate the second best holiday of the year 
(Christmas is always our fave with a little Halloween 
spirit!  
We’d love to take this opportunity to thank our staff 
for the incredible job they do, helping to shape the 
young minds of the future! Thanks also to our 
students, families and community for the crucial roles 
they play in making our lives meaningful  
Check out our fa-ghoulties in their frightful best and 
send some love through for your teachers on this 
special day! 
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MATHEMATICS 
We are trying to encourage all students to prepare for 
tests and exams by creating a summary sheet, or cheat 
sheet. Students are allowed to bring a single piece of 
A4 paper (written on both sides) into all of their tests 
apart from NAPLAN, the final in-school Year 11 and 
Year 12 Examinations and the actual HSC Examination. 
The logic behind this is that while the students are 
looking through their notes and trying to work out 
what is worthwhile including, they are actually 
studying and rehearsing information they have been 
previously taught. The limit to one piece of paper 
means that students MUST make decisions about 
what to include or drop from their sheet. 
What we have noticed in the past, particularly with the 
old General Mathematics HSC, in which a four page 
reference sheet was supplied, was that a student who 
thoroughly understood the contents of the supplied 
reference sheet, didn’t use it. Whereas, the students 
who knew that they had a reference sheet available 
and who made little effort to study it, could rarely 
make use of it anyway. 
This applies also to situations in which the students 
can bring their own reference sheet into tests. A 
student who just copies information out of a text 
without making the effort to understand it won’t gain 
any benefit. A student who goes back over their notes 
regularly, with a view to making the most effective 
cheat sheet they can, is actively studying and ends up 
with a highly effective resource. 
The actual value of a cheat sheet in the exam isn’t that 
it is available, it is that the student must have engaged 
in some study in order to make it an effective 
document. And, bizarrely, the process of making it an 
effective document in turn reduces its effectiveness 
because the student is less likely to need it in the 
exam. We tell the students that we call it a cheat 
sheet, not because it allows them to cheat in an exam 
but because we are cheating them into studying! 
What we are currently seeing in Maths tests, is a 
distinct correlation between the amount of 
preparation and care a student puts into their 
reference sheet and the marks they receive in a test 
when compared to their peers. Of course we still see 
students who have made a great deal of effort and 
don’t feel it paid off when they see their mark, but as 
part of the bigger picture, we can see the difference 
between them and the rest of their class because we 
can see that they have improved in relation to the 
class. 

In this situation, the mark and ranks themselves are 
as important as the change in rank that a student 
gains as a result in studying. A student who receives 
70% and maintains their third-place position has not 
done as well as a student who gets only 40% but 
moves from 15th place to 8th! The second student 
might feel that the effort hasn’t resulted in a better 
mark, but their rank is the important feature here as 
they are showing a distinct improvement in 
comparison to their peers. 
Sadly, many students are still not taking advantage 
of this way of improving their understanding and 
their results. We always tell students what sort of 
content will be included in tests so that they can 
prepare. Many students will go over their books and 
maybe do some questions but they still are not 
prepared to put pen to paper and create the one 
resource that appears to have the biggest impact on 
their progress. Please encourage your child to have 
a go at preparing their cheat sheet. The effort will 
pay off in the long term. 
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YEAR 7 ASPIRE 
Our Year 7 ASPIRE class are currently working on a 
cross-curricular creative project to produce their very 
own Ancient Egyptian canopic jars. Thank you for your 
expertise Mrs Macdonell! Stay tuned for the end 
results. These clever kids have got skills! 
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R U OK DAY - 10 September 2020 
The year of "2020" has been a difficult time for many 
in the Shoalhaven community. We felt it was more 
important than ever to connect with each other and 
ask "Are You OK?". To celebrate the day of kindness, 
our students got together for an afternoon of fun at 
the R U OK Day celebrations. 
Friendship bands, handmade by the SRC, proved a 
popular choice - but not as popular as those $1 Ice 
cream cones! Ms Woods was spotted exhibiting some 
fine juggling skills with the stressballs, also on offer by 
the SRC. Students played a friendly game of League 
Tag and even the three-legged race provided a few 
well-needed laughs. 
Many thanks to all students and staff for donating 
their time and effort to care for the wellbeing of 
others. 
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DECADE DAY 
Staff and students dressed up in their best costumes 
for "Decade Day" late in Term 3. Stage 4 were given a 
90's theme, Stage 5 were tasked with the 70's and 
Stage 6 with the 80's. 
Participation was high and students embraced the 
chance to dress up. Staff seemed especially 
enthusiastic about re-living their favourite decade in 
full costume. Canteen voucher prizes went to the 
amazing "Spice Girls" from Year 7 and to Will Atkinson-
Reynolds in Year 8 for his ultra-cool '90's get-up. 

 
Mr Dolby and Mr McNeil even made a special 
performance of their latest Tik Tok dance steps. 
Something we all hope to see more often. Mrs 
McDonald also participated in a Wham! dance with 
Charlotte Walker and Nicola Boyle. 

 
Money raised went to support the upcoming Year 12 
Formal. Thanks to all staff and students for a fun and 
uplifting day. 
 
 
 
 

 
HOMEWORK CENTRE 
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NEWS FROM CAREERS 
Year 9 Work Experience 
30 November to 4  December 2020 
All Year 9 students are encouraged to participate in 
work experience during Week 8 Term 4. 
The work experience document should be returned to 
the Careers Hub by Friday 20 November 2020.  
Please contact Sue Rosskelly or Ev O’Neile at our 
Careers Hub if there are any questions or issues 
relating to work experience. 
 
Year 10 Work Experience  
Year 10 Work Experience is available from Week 6 this 
term 
Due to the difficulties in placements in Term 3, we 
now have the opportunity for interested Year 10 
students to apply for a work experience position from 
Week 6 this term.  
See Careers Advisors for information 
 
 
Upskill Activities for Shoalhaven High students 
 
Why upskill? 
1. To learn new skills that can be useful in life 
2. To “have a GO” and gain more confidence in 

your abilities 
3. To gain a qualification or certificate for your 

portfolio 
4. To build your network, meet new people, go 

to new places and understand other 
organisations. 

 
 
TAFE  YES Program 
Café Skills, Make Up and Beauty 
22 students from Years 9 and 10 have commenced 
their four Thursdays at TAFE. TAFE provides free 
training and we are very fortunate to have our school 
bus and staff drivers to transport most students to 
TAFE and back to school. Thank you Mrs Johnstone 
and Lisa Horgan. 
Week One - Café Skills students made amazing iced 
chocolate drinks, learned safe food handling practices 
and the basics of coffee machine operation. In Make 
Up, students experimented with and created 
Halloween design. 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
  



 

Respect, Responsibility, Safety & Participation                                                                                                            

 

 
 
 

 

 
WHS Construction Induction (white card) 
$80   Friday 13 November 2020 
This is the compulsory course for students doing 
work or work experience on a construction site. Cost 
$80 (This includes a $20 subsidy from SHS funds).   
A few positions are available. 
 
SALT - Girls in Trades Workshops Day  -no cost and 
at our school on Friday 20 November 2020 for girls 
from Years 5 to 11. 
Girls have the opportunity to participate in a 
workshop day with qualified tradespeople and  
equipment while exploring careers in various 
trades. Only 15 places are available. 
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Financial Literacy  Years 9 to 12    Cert 1 qualification 
for no cost 
Friday 27 November and Friday 4 December 2020 
 
First Aid   Year 9 to 12    $65      Monday and Tuesday 
10 and 11 December 2020 
 
 
Making Coffee@ School - date to be confirmed 
 
Typing Skills and certificate - date to be confirmed 
 
Careers In Defence Force  
Wednesday 18 November Period 6 
ADF Recruiting will be visiting our school to provide 
information and pathways to Careers in Defence. 
The number of students will be limited so please 
register in Careers Hub. 
 
Shoalhaven Paper Plane Challenge    
Nowra Show Society and Shoalhaven Defence Industry 
Group and Regional Development Australia are 
conducting an inter-school competition with prize 
money for individuals and school teams. This year the 
competition cannot be at the Shoalhaven Basketball 
Stadium but will be conducted within the schools with 
a judge from the organizations. 
School Teams Competition – we can enter more than 
one team. 
Group 1 - Years 7, 8 and 9 
Group 2 - Years 10 and 11 
The Categories 
1.  Distance 
For the distance category, each team must throw their 
paper plane whilst spotters record distances in 
metres.  All distances must be measured from the start 
line to the point where the plane first touches the 
ground (not the final resting place if it slides).  Each 
student has up to three chances to get their best 
distance. 
2. Time in Air 
For the time-in-air category, each team must attempt 
to keep their plane in flight for the longest time, whilst 
spotters record each flight attempt with an accurate 
digital stopwatch.  Report the time accurately e.g. 2.45 
seconds.  Each student has up to three chances to get 
their longest ‘flight time’. 
 
 
 

Flight Plan 
 1. Create teams made up of 2 – 3 students 
2. Design and build paper planes all using 

standard 80gsm A4 paper 
3. Name each group and test prototypes at 

school 
4. Register up to 2 teams per category by 

Friday 15 November  
5. Conduct the competition at school with 

judges form the organisation before 4th 
December. 

Please see Mr Newport or the Careers Hub for 
further information. 
 
UOW Summer Master Class for HSC 2021 
Complete a university subject in three weeks over 
the Summer school holidays in January 2021 in a 
subject that aligns with your interests and potential 
future degree. Students  get to know the UOW 
campus, student mentors and staff to really get a 
sense of what it’s like to be a uni student. Subjects 
are offered in a blended environment, which means 
students can study online and at the Wollongong 
UOW campus. 
The Summer Master class is free to students of 
Shoalhaven High. 
A link for further information and application: 
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-
pathways/year-12/year-12-summer/ 
Applications close 8 November. 
 
HSC updates from Careers 
As exams are finishing, we continue to be available 
to assist with student’s future planning and 
applications. Information will also be posted on Year 
12 students’ school emails and Google classroom.  
 
University Related Applications 
EAS   Equity Access Scheme       
Application for course consideration if you 
experienced difficulties during school years            
Closes 20 November   (See Mrs McDonald)              
          
ES     Equity Scholarship          
Financial assistance if you have experienced 
difficulties during school years including Job Seeker, 
Job Keeper        Closes 17 November 
  

https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-pathways/year-12/year-12-summer/
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-pathways/year-12/year-12-summer/
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SCHOLARSHIPS For Students Working Or Studying In 
2021 
Shoalhaven Education Fund Scholarships   
 Shoalhaven Education Fund provides financial 
assistance up to $3000 for young people requiring 
assistance to go to work, TAFE or university. If you 
require financial assistance, a smart move would be to 
make an application. It is not too difficult. Applications 
online at: 
http://engage.cef.org.au/directory/foundation/32/sh
oalhaven 
  
Scholarships for most universities   
check the university site. 
  
  
Scholarship For Young People (15-25 Years) Directly 
Impacted By The Bushfire 
Youth Education and Workplace Employment Grants 
Assist young people (15-25 years) in fire impacted 
communities to support education and workplace 
aspirations. Up to $3000 
https://www.bendigobank.com.au/community/com
munity-funding/disaster-recovery/relief/education-
and-workplace-grants/ 
 
Many scholarships do not have an applicant and it is 
not always the smartest students who get 
scholarships.  HAVE A GO! 
 
APPRENTICESHIPS   TRAINEESHIPS   JOBS    
Many positions are currently available in the 
Shoalhaven 
Register and check daily with ADZUNA and SEEK apps 
if you are looking for work. 
 
APPRENTICESHIPS and TRAINEESHIPS 
6 x Mechanic Apprenticeships plus more positions - 
Palmira Holding (Nowra Mazda) 
Civil Construction  Traineeship (Shoal City Council)-  
HVTC      https://www.hvtc.com.au/jobs 
 
* Business Administration traineeship - Sanokil   
(Bomaderry) 
* Real Estate Apprenticeship - Callala Bay 
* Baking traineeship - Bakers Delight Nowra 
* 2 x Baking traineeships - East Nowra Bakery 
* Barbering Apprenticeship - Barber Theory Co  
(Nowra) 
 

EMPLOYMENT 
* barista (Nowra) –  

 resume ninetyonejunction@bigpond.com 
* V and C Foods -  

resume - 11 Norfolk Ave   South Nowra 
* Best and Less (Nowra) 
* Bishops (South Nowra)  

resume - Bishops 
* Kohlis Indian Restaurant 

resume - kohlis.nowra@outlook.com     
* Industrial Cleaning 

resume - Sparkly Dimes 
* McDonalds –  

apply -  https://mcdonalds.com.au/ 
* Hungry Jacks  

 resume to South Nowra 
* Coles 

apply - https://careers.colesgroup.com.au/ 
 

2020 NATIONAL ADOLESCENT VACCINATION 
PROGRAM  
Year 7 
Year 7 students (boys and girls) have the 
opportunity to participate in a free vaccination 
program at school and conducted by NSW Public 
Health Unit over 2 visits. Due to COVID interruption 
the first session was postponed to -  
Visit 1   Thursday 12 November 2020 
Visit 2   Thursday 25 March 2021 
Permission notes and information available to 
students who did not receive the forms at the 
beginning of 2020. 
Year 10  
Year 10 students who did not receive 
Meningococcal vaccination this term will also have 
vaccination available on 12 November 2020. 
Further information available from Mrs Rosskelly 
(Careers Hub) or Lisa Horgan (Student Support 
officer) 

 
 
  

http://engage.cef.org.au/directory/foundation/32/shoalhaven
http://engage.cef.org.au/directory/foundation/32/shoalhaven
https://www.bendigobank.com.au/community/community-funding/disaster-recovery/relief/education-and-workplace-grants/
https://www.bendigobank.com.au/community/community-funding/disaster-recovery/relief/education-and-workplace-grants/
https://www.bendigobank.com.au/community/community-funding/disaster-recovery/relief/education-and-workplace-grants/
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Rural Fire Training 
Ten Year 10 students completed the Basic Rural Fire 
Training Certificate this week. This year’s training was 
a combination of online learning and three days at the 
Shoalhaven Emergency Centre.  
Thank you to Shoalhaven RFS for the training and 
Regional Development Australia for the funding and 
organisation. 
Students have the knowledge and skills required to 
become members of their local fire brigades. Some are 
keen to join immediately to assist their local 
community. 
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BRING YOUR OWN TECHNOLOGY (BYOT) 
Please have a read of the BYOT Policy/Guidelines on 
our website (Under Our school then BYOT) or click on 
the link below, for the expectations on how 
technology and mobile phones are used at our 
school, and the consequences for misuse of the 
technology. 
BYOT Policy 
 

 

 
 

UNIFORM POLICY 
The Shoalhaven High School Uniform Policy is 
found on our School website under ‘Our School’ or 
click on the link 
 
2018 Uniform Policy 
 
ANTI-BULLYING PLAN 
The Shoalhaven High School Anti-bullying Plan is 
found on our School website under ‘Our School’ or 
click on the link 
 
Anti-bullying Plan 

 
STUDENT TIMETABLES 
Students now have access to view their timetable 
for 2020 online via the Student/Parent Sentral 
Portal. 
To access, please visit 
 https://shoalhavenhs.sentral.com.au/portal/  
then log in with your DoE username and 

password. 

 

http://www.shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/our-school/byot
http://www.shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/documents/13669748/13677147/uniform_policy_2018.pdf
http://www.shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/documents/13669748/13677147/antibullyingplan.pdf
https://shoalhavenhs.sentral.com.au/portal/
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
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Shoalhaven High School will, as a service to parents, advertise community news 

which may be of interest.  SHS does not necessarily endorse or sponsor the events 
and accepts no responsibility to the management or organisation. 


